
Chief’s Report January 2022 

-Engine 342 and Ambulance 386 responded with Assistant Chief Rosenberg, Captain Fassula, Captain 

Fager, Lieutenant Henery, Firefighter Foreman, and Firefighter Copithorn assisting throughout the 

incident.   

-Some freeze damage was sustained during the incident, but the incident is paying for the repair.   

-We acquired a replacement for Utility 358, a 2018 Ram SLT1500. Lights and radio have been installed, 

striping and badging is on order and should be installed in the next week or so. 

-I’m in Paramedic school, full-time until July, then I’ll be doing clinical rotations for the next four to six 

months. 

Calls for December: 

8 Medicals 

11 MVAs 

2 Smoke Checks, 

1 Forest Fire (Inter-Canyon mutual aid) 

1 Gas leak 

1 Good intent 

1 Electrical hazard 

1 Trash Fire 

1 Overheating vehicle 

1 UTL 

2 Cancelled enroute 

 

30 on the month, 169 on the year  


